The following "reflection letter" is from Annalisa Briggs, who served as an intern during the summer of 2005. Her newsletter appears on the Intern Reflection page / Newsletter link.  Annalisa is a student at York College and lives in York, NE. She had spent previous summers in the DR with her youth group from East Hill Church of Christ in York.

Dear Friends and Family,






November 2005

Time can fly by so quickly! It seems like I just returned home from the 

Dominican Republic, and yet like I have lived several lifetimes since I was there. I just wanted to send you an update, let you know how the summer went, what ministries you participated in, and what is coming up next for me.

First, I want to thank you all— and God— for the wonderful blessing and experience of working in the Dominican Republic this summer. Without His hand upholding me, and without your prayers and financial support, this would not have been possible. Thank you and praise God! 

When I think of all that happened this summer, of all the different things that were done, of all the people I met, and all relationships that were formed I am at a loss for where to begin. How can I offer you a glimpse into the way it felt to be there, into the sights, smells, sounds of this other world? How can I share with you all the thoughts, feelings, and interactions I experienced this summer? I can send you a thousand pictures, and write a book of words, but none of that will be able to give you what you gave me—the experience of it. Yet I want you to know that you did give me an experience—what a precious gift!

I’ve included with this more personal note a sort of “newsletter” [see the link on the Intern Reflection page] to try and give you an overview of the different ministries going on in the Dominican Republic, and my role in all of that. Though this is not comprehensive, it should give a pretty good summary of what happened this summer.

So many lives were ministered to, touched, or had a seed planted this summer—mine included. Thank you for sharing in that ministry. There is a real need for God all over the world, I thank you on behalf of those who cannot for giving so much that they might know Christ, and in Him eternal Life.

This summer was, for me, a very hard experience, sometimes rewarding—but often not. In sharing with you the beautiful gift given me, I don’t want to distort facts—this was one of the hardest summers of my life. I made so many mistakes, failed so many times, was wounded for the sake of others, and sometimes just because of my own, and others’, mistakes. But, in all of this, God is triumphant. I have learned from my mistakes, the mistakes of others, and from the things that went well. I’ve experienced more of life, relationships, and ministry, and have come away changed. I know that I will fail still more, but I also know that I will grow and in both failing and growing God can be glorified. I want to thank you so much for participating with me—for you truly are participants—for being a part of God’s ministry in and through me, and for having the faith it takes to send another.

Thanks again! God bless! 

“Where can I go from Your Spirit? Or where can I flee from Your presence? If I ascend to heaven, You are there; If I make my bed in Sheol, behold, You are there. If I take the wings of the dawn, If I dwell in the remotest part of the sea, Even there Your hand will lead me, And Your right hand will lay hold of me.” 

Psalm 139:7-10
In Christ,

Annalisa Briggs

